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Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments to the Federal Housing Finance Agency 
(FHFA) regarding the Advance Notice of Proposed Rulemaking concern ing mortgage assets 
affected by Property Assessed Clean Energy (PACE) programs. I concur with the March 2, 
2012 joint letter sent by the National Association of County, National League of Cities, and the 
United States Conference of Mayors urging FHFA to withdraw its July 6, 2010 Statement and 
February 28, 2011 Directive and allow the Federal National Mortgage Association (Fannie Mae), 
the Federal Home Loan Mortgage Corporation (Freddie Mac), (together, the Enterprises), to 
purchase mortgage loans secured by properties with outstanding first-lien PACE and PACE-like 
obligations, or by properties that could become subject to first-lien PACE obligations. In 
addition, I support the request that these properties be secured on terms and conditions 
consistent with those applicable to mortgages secured by properties with no PACE 
assessments. 

In concurrence with the March 2, 2012 letter, the following comments are provided for your 
consideration: 

• Authority of local governments: PACE programs operate in accordance with state 
law; twenty eight states plus the District of Columbia have passed laws enabling local 
governments to develop such programs. It is the traditional authority of local 
governments to utilize the tax code for public benefit. FHFA has no statutory authority to 
decide whether local government assessments are valid or not. 

• Economic recovery: local governments have developed and continue to develop 
innovative financing programs, such as PACE, to help communities realize economic 
development goals even in challenging fiscal periods. 

• Secondary Mortgage Market hypothetical risk response: the standards and best 
practices called for in the U.S. Department of Energy's "Guidelines for Pilot PACE 
Financing Programs" (Guidelines, May 7, 201 0) are sufficient to minimize any potential 
risk posed by the PACE program to both the public and private investments in a PACE 
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home. The Guidelines establish clear consumer protection and underwriting standards 
to protect homeowners and lenders, and I request that FHFA establish underwriting 
standards consistent with these Guidelines. 

I recognize the importance of establishing pathways for financing improvements that will deliver 
economic and environmental benefits and have a positive impact at every level of government. I 
would like to provide these opportunities for residents in Ventura County. I urge you to recommit 
to working with local and state governments, as well as Congress and the Administration, on a 
viable solution that will allow existing PACE programs to continue, and encourage additional 
programs to flourish throughout the country. 
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